Corrected
FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

Wednesday, January 9, 2008
Town Hall, Room 5

Present: Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Kirby, Mr. Jones, Sr., Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Johnson, 


Mr. Westervelt, Mr. Linnane, Mr. Kelliher, and Mr. Mastascusa,

Guests: Mr. Tassone, Finance Director
At 7:30 PM the meeting was called to order.
Minutes
MR. WOLPIN MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 9/11/07, SECONDED BY 
MR. JONES, SR., AND VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY.
MR. KELLIHER MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 10/23/07, SECONDED BY
MR. JONES, SR., AND VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY.

MR. WOLPIN MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 11/28/07, SECONDED BY 

MR. LINNANE, AND VOTED: UNANIMOUSLY.
MR. WOLPIN MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 12/19/07, SECONDED BY 

MR. KIRBY, AND VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY.
Finance Director’s Report
Mr. Tassone advised members that there was an audit of Treasurer’s cash.  He said that an audit is done whenever a new Treasurer takes over.  A Reserve Fund Transfer in the amount of $2,402.84 had been put in for additional money to cover the audit.  Ms. Hurlbut asked why they would be asking for money when there is still a balance of $13,000+ left in the account.  Mr. Tassone said they put in for it because he knew they were going to need it eventually.  Mr. Jones, Sr., said that if the money is left in the account at the end of the fiscal year, it can’t be recaptured.  Mr. Tassone agreed to hold off on the request for now.
Mr. Tassone updated members on the items to be included in the Accounting Software purchase.  He estimates the start up date for the system to be January 9, 2009.

Mr. Tassone said there is a snow emergency and the town is now $139,000 over available funds for snow plowing.

Budgets
Members discussed the Police, Fire and DPW budgets.  Mr. Wolpin commented that this is the second budget that the Finance Committee has asked that all incomes and all expenses be known for all committee and department budgets.  Mr. Tassone said that grants and such can’t be added against the budgets.  Mr. Wolpin wanted a letter to go to the Board of Selectmen and the Town Administrator emphasizing that the Finance Committee would like that information.  Ms. Hurlbut said that she will speak with the Town Administrator first.
Police:  Mr. Wolpin said that while reviewing the Police Budget backup material, he found that a lot of the figures were the same as last year and he would like the figures revised.  Ms. Hurlbut suggested that the liaisons speak with their departments.  After some discussion, it was decided to let the Town Administrator decide if he wanted to deal with the individual departments.

Fire:  Mr. Westervelt asked how the Fire Department handles staffing during a call.  Mr. Wolpin, liaison to the Fire Dept., explained the system of calling additional men into the department.  Mr. Kelliher questioned the amount of calls the Chief said they handle.  Mr. Jones, Sr., asked if the Fire Department has tapped into the Mass. Maritime donated training time for emergencies on the pipeline?

DPW:  Mr. Kelliher would like to see restorations in the building maintenance budget that was previously cut by the Town Administrator.  Mr. Jones, Sr., asked Mr. Kelliher to check on service to town septic systems, which he felt were emptied way too much.

Report of the Chairs and Vice Chairs
Mr. Kelliher gave a report of the meeting.  They went over budget issues; deficit in snow and ice, a possible reserve fund transfer for fuel costs, $250,000 deficit in schools for SPED.  There was also some discussion as to whether there would be a separate Special Town meeting or a meeting within Town Meeting for Waste Water Mgt. and Sewers.  Mr. Tassone said there will be a special Town Meeting within the Annual Meeting.

The excise tax revenue is low throughout the state, with the average age of vehicles being 7 years old.  An additional amount of $1.2 Mil, for the School side and $350,000, for the Town, is needed to stay level at what we have now.  Both Mr. Kelliher and Ms. Hurlbut felt that nothing should be added or changed on either the Town side or the School side.  Mr. Kelliher said that Mr. Balukonis gave more information on the Town’s Group Insurance plan and figures it would save $500,000 if the new plan could be initiated.

Mr. Kelliher and Ms. Hurlbut met with the Town Administrator, Mr. Nelson and the SPED Director to discuss the deficit to the SPED budget.  Ms. Hurlbut said that the town doesn’t have the money.  FinCom members suggested they start a revolving fund for any unexpected lawsuits.  The School will consider freezing their budget for the rest of the fiscal year or transferring funds from another line item.

Mr. Jones, Sr., gave a review of how the 60/40 split came to be and how Proposition 2 ½ came into affect in 1980.  The cost of Health care, shared by both the Town and Schools, is paid for by the Town.  The Town also chips in on the cost for the Vocational School and SPED costs.

Mr. Kirby passed around an analysis showing that North Reading devotes 46% of its budget to educational spending based on the benchmark report. This % represented approximately the median of the benchmark communities. However, the number of North Reading's population in the school system is 19.4% compared with an average of 18.3%. After adjusting the proportion of the budget devoted to education to reflect the proportion of people in the school system North Reading is one of only three communities of 21 who have a larger proportion of the population serviced by the school system yet devoted a smaller proportion of the budget to education. The other two receive more state aid than North Reading. Ms. Hulburt said there are a lot of items not reflected in the school department budget. 
Mr. Westervelt said that he wanted this discussion on the 60/40 split to make members think about it and whether it should be reevaluated each year according to the needs of the Town.

On January 14th, at 6:00, the Board of Selectmen will discuss small budgets.  On January 22nd the Board of Selectmen will meet and the outside auditor will be in attendance.

At 10:30 pm Mr. Wolpin made motion to adjourn which was seconded by Mr. Jones, Sr., voted: unanimously.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 16, 2008, at 7:30 pm
Approved ________________________

Dated __________________ 

